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Dear SGAMS Members,  

 

Happy New Year! Weõve made it to 2023 and hopefully all of us doing so in good health, good 

spirits and with energy revved up and ready to roll to make this a BANNER year for SGAMS!  

Keep an eye on your email as Pat Davis, our Corresponding Secretary, will be sending out 

email blasts regarding work days (nay, FUN DAYS!) to prepare for the Show in March. March is 

coming up really, really fast and there is SO much to do, so please, volunteer even for just an 

hour. And what a great way to get to know other members, and feel a PART of the Club!  

 

With Julia Larson as our Donation Czarina ;) we are ready and eager to accept donations to 

help flesh out the items needed for our Silent Auction. See the article on page 6.  

 

Be certain to check out the article and accompanying photo on page 11, sent in by  Member 

Sue Hazelden. Thank you Sue for a wonderful contribution regarding a most enviable moment!  

PLEASE READ THROUGH THE WHOLE ISSUE FOR IMPORTANT DATES, INFOR-

MATION AND UPDATES!  

 

Best regards,  

Susan Biel 

Susan Biel 

President, SGAMS  
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Januaryõs Program will be a presentation by some members  

About Their Rockhounding Trip to Alpine, Texas     

           

           

           

           

         

 

 

 

We have re -instated the Raffle at the General Meeting!  

For the January 19th Meeting  

Members whose Last Names Begin with  

òGó through òKó 

Please bring in a donation to the Raffle Prizes  

(a specimen, cabochons, slab, small piece of jewelry, etc. )  

Tickets are two for $1.00  

![tLb9Σ ¢9·!{  
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SUNCOAST GEM & MINERAL SOCIETY, INC. 

BOARD MEETING 

JANUARY 5, 2023 

 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 703 pm. Present were Susan Biel, Pat Church, Breta 
McGuire, Shamus Walker, Karen Kulas and Pat Davis; Debbie Hamilton was present on 
phone. Also present was Show Chair Bill Schmidt. 

Changes to the membership committee were discussed. Pat Church will handle the mem-
bership funds. Karen Kulas will handle the roster through June of this year. We need a 
membership chair. There was discussion on whether to send membership cards via email, 
send hard copies through USPS, or hand the cards to new members at the meetings (to en-
courage attendance at meetings). Email was approved as the fastest method. 

Show issues:  Various ways of charging for Markõs tables were discussed.  The policy of hav-
ing members as vendors was discussed.  Tasks to be completed in the near future include 
organizing items for the silent auction and the gem mining bags. The first silent auction 
meeting will be Wednesday January 11 at 10 am.  A second meeting is scheduled for Satur-
day January 14 at 10 am. Pat Davis will email a notice to the membership.  Subsequent 
meetings may be scheduled for January 14 and January 28. All weekends in February are 
also open for meetings. Bill is only off on Sundays and Mondays. Sue Hazelden & Pat Davis 
have been going through the shed to pull out items for the club tables.  There will be food 
available at the show venue from 11-4 (no breakfast).  There is still no resolution on the 
tote bags. 

Julia Larson is coordinating donations. Email her at jmlsgams22@gmail.com; call or text to 
727-410-3781. 

The Facetron head is being worked on and should be returned shortly. 

New Business:  Susan will not be at the January meeting. Karen will conduct the meeting in 
Susanõs absence.  Pat Davis, Pat Church, Sue Hazelden & Breta McGuire will share photos 
of their recent rockhounding adventures in Texas. An abbreviated raffle may be held. 

The meeting was adjourned at 759 pm. 
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Officers, Directors and Appointed Positions for 2022 -23 
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION: 

Please note that our new Membership Committee is comprised of Pat Church, Treasurer, who 

will be receiving the Applications and Payments (see new application following) and she will 

forward the Applications to Karen Kulas who will handle the Roster and Membership Cards. 

We gratefully thank Donna Sapp for her many years dedicated to this job.  

mailto:PEECHIKEENE8@GMAIL.COM
mailto:PATD.SGAMS@GMAIL.COM
mailto:PACHURCH@GMAIL.COM
mailto:SGAMSGEMSHOW@GMAIL.COM
mailto:SGAMSDEALERCHAIR@GMAIL.COM
mailto:JKNOSS@YAHOO.COM
mailto:DSAPP43@YAHOO.COM
mailto:PEECHIKEENE8@GMAIL.COM
mailto:BREMERSLAPIDARY@YAHOO.COM


 

 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлно                     wƻŎƪ-!-DǊŀƳ          tŀƎŜ р  



 

 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлно                     wƻŎƪ-!-DǊŀƳ          tŀƎŜ с  

STARTING WITH THE JANUARY GENERAL MEETING, JANUARY 19TH: 

Member Show and Tell  

Member Dave Watson gave me this wonderful idea ñthat each meeting Members should bring 

in something they have just created or found, to Show and Tell us all about it! As Dave said, this 

is how we get ideas, inspiration and also a great opportunity to strut our stuff!  

Each meeting, after the Business Portion and before the Raffle and Program, we encourage 

members to take turns showing (passing around if possible) their creations, a favorite specimen 

found or procured, with a little explanation on the background. Items too delicate to pass 

around can be displayed on one of the tables for members to view or photos can be cast on the 

television (if it cooperates!).  

 

REQUESTING DONATIONS: 

At the December Board Meeting, Julia Larson volunteered to be our Donations Coordinator. 

Here is the information and the following page is the Donation Form should you wish to print 

one out in advance.  

Donors are encouraged to bring items to the clubhouse at Board meetings (first Thursday of 

each month, September -May), or to the Membership meetings (third Thursday of the month, 

September -May).  

Julia Larson has volunteered to be the point person for donations and will be available following 

each of these meetings to accept and record donor and donation information.  During the sum-

mer hiatus, June 1-August 31, or at any time, donors can make arrangements to meet Julia at the 

clubhouse by emailing, texting, or calling her. Contact information is jmlsgams22@gmail.com,  

or 727-410-3781. If calling, please leave name and number for her to return the call.  Please do 

not leave unidentified items at the clubhouse at other times.  

WE ARE SEEKING THE FOLLOWING FOR THE SILENT AUCTION:   

¶ TOOLS AND SUPPLIES FOR LAPIDARY, JEWELRY MAKING, SILVERSMITHING AND SUCH  

¶ BOOKS ON LAPIDARY, GEMS, AND OTHER RELATED SUBJECTS IN GOOD CONDITION 

AND STILL RELEVANT  

¶ JEWELRY, CABOCHONS, SLABS, SPECIMENS, AND ANYTHING THAT WILL CATCH THE 

BIDDERS EYE!!!  
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SGAMS CHRISTMAS-HOLIDAY PARTY 

MANY THANKS to JoAnn Knoss for coordinating, decorating and hosting a most beautiful 

and fun gathering! Twenty of us met at the Bardmoor Plaza Panera and enjoyed the gift ex-
change, lots of laughter, chatter and a good time spent celebrating the holidays together!  

 

 


